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Our Vision
With Jesus Christ as our inspiration and guide,

St Mary's Catholic Primary School Orange is a Professional Learning Community that works in collaboration 
with family, church and community to celebrate high levels of learning for all.

4th Sunday of Lent -  John 9:1-9, 13-41

As Jesus went along, he saw a man who had been blind from birth. He 
spat on the ground, made a paste with the spittle, put this over the 
eyes of the blind man and said to him, ‘Go and wash in the Pool of 
Siloam’ (a name that means ‘sent’). So the blind man went off and 

washed himself, and came away with his sight restored.

His neighbours and people who earlier had seen him begging said, 
‘Isn’t this the man who used to sit and beg?’ Some said, ‘Yes, it is the 

same one.’ Others said, ‘No, he only looks like him.’ 
The man himself said, ‘I am the man.’

They brought the man who had been blind to the Pharisees. It had 
been a sabbath day when Jesus made the paste and opened the 

man’s eyes, so when the Pharisees asked him how he had come to see, 
he said, ‘He put a paste on my eyes, and I washed, and I can see.’

God of the journey, your word is a lamp for our feet 
and guiding light for our path. 

Open our minds, enlighten our hearts, that we may see your love’s glow in 
all we meet, and even in the dark, we may trust your light to shine. 

May your light bring us clarity of vision, peace of mind, and courage to act 
justly in our world. We ask this through your Son, Jesus Christ, 

who is the Light of the world. 



Peer Support Training Day 
Congratulations to our Year 6 students who completed their Peer Support 

Training today, Thursday 16 March 2023. . 

The Peer Support training session involved students working through various 
activities centred around effective communication, assertiveness, empathy 

and decision-making. The students also facilitated their first practice 
session with their peers. 

In Term 2, all Year 6 students will lead a small group of students from 
Kindergarten to Year 5 through eight sessions centred building relationships.





Christian Leadership Awards

Roger Day Gorham
in recognition of

“Community and Common Good”

Yvette Edwards
in recognition of

“Community and Common Good”

Lucy Zarella
In recognition of

“Hope & Resurrection

Jovannah Jyothish
In recognition of

“ Positive View on Life”



    From the Principal:

    Thought for the week:

May the road rise up to meet you. May the wind be always at your back.   
An Irish Blessing

Dear parents and carers,

Every now and then it is good to reflect on what it is that makes a community, a strong 
community.  In Catholic Education we talk about the importance of educating the 
whole child... that is attending to all aspects of a person's development.  This includes 
time and care taken to develop a child's academic, physical, emotional, social and 
spiritual self.  We hold that educating a child in a holistic way, is the very best foundation 
we can provide for them for their primary school years.

This term has been one to showcase the development of all of these things.  Our weekly 
newsletter highlights the richness of opportunities the students have and experience. 
Today our Year 6 students enjoyed a leadership day to learn how to be strong mentors in 
the Peer Support Program that we run every year for 8 weeks, generally in Term Two.  
The Year 6 students will follow a program of skills development in relationships, 
empathy, respect and resilience building, working in small groups with students from 
Kindergarten to Year 5.  We refer to this as vertical grouping and it provides a wonderful 
opportunity for students to develop a strong sense of community.

Meanwhile, today in the canteen, Sarah has been busy preparing some special treats for 
St Patrick's Day tomorrow.  She does it with such a sense of fun.  This is another way to 
support and build our sense of community and she does it so graciously.  Thank you 
Sarah.

Wishing you a very Happy St Patrick's day and "may your blessings outnumber the 
shamrocks that grow."

      Gayle Stratton



NAPLAN 2023

This week students in Year 3 and Year 5 sat their NAPLAN 
Writing assessment. Year 3 & Year 5 were given a picture 
stimulus to write a Narrative. 
Thank you students and families for coming so well 
prepared with fully charged chromebooks and earbuds or 
headphones. 
Here is the timetable for the remainder of NAPLAN. If your 
child is away on the day of a NAPLAN assessment we can 
catch them up as long as it is in the NAPLAN timeframe 
15-27th March.

Time Wednesday 15th 
March

(week 7)

Thursday 15th March
(week 7)

Friday 17th March
(week 7)

Monday 20th March
(week 8)

9:30-11.10am/m
orning session 

Year 3 writing 
(paper)

Year 3 Reading Year 3 Conventions of 
Language (Spelling 
and Grammar)

Year 3 Numeracy

Year 5 Writing Year 5 Reading Year 5 Conventions of 
Language  (Spelling 
and Grammar)

Year 5 Numeracy

NAPLAN timetable week 7 & 8 2023



KICK GOALS FOR GOALS

The SRC have been busy planning ways to raise money to purchase some new 
soccer goals for our school. 
They have decided that it would be lots of fun to bring a gold coin donation to 
school on Tuesday 28th March and wear a soccer shirt, socks or team colours 
with sports uniform to help promote this wonderful initiative. 
Throughout the day, the children will have the opportunity to ‘Kick goals for 
goals’ with their class, play a game of soccer or learn some new soccer skills!!!
We are very proud of the members of the SRC for organising this fabulous 
initiative. It is a wonderful example of how we promote student voice in our 
school! 
We look forward to seeing you dressed in your sports uniform with your soccer 
shirts, socks or colours to help raise money for brand new soccer goals!! 









Congratulations to all students who traveled to Bathurst recently to 
trial for the Bathurst Diocesan selections in AFL, soccer, netball, 

rugby league and hockey. 

A special mention goes to the following students who have 
progressed to Polding level in their respective sports: 

Macy Prevett, Connie Whittaker and Clancy Simmons (netball); 
Sebastian Felice (AFL); Seth Pulbrook and 

Cruz Carter (Rugby League). 

Congratulations! 
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Congratulations! 





School wide Positive Behaviour for Learning (SPB4L)
 St Mary’s Orange - SCHOOL UNIVERSALS

 As learners at St Mary's we are expected to:
 BE SAFE         BE RESPECTFUL     BE RESPONSIBLE 

The aim of SPB4L at St Mary's, is to actively teach and model positive 
behavioural expectations through consistent, reasonable and proactive 
strategies that will foster positive relationships with students, staff and 

parents.
BE SAFE ❖ We will keep our hands and feet to ourselves ❖ We will 

follow the rules of the game
BE RESPECTFUL ❖ We will use kind words ❖ We will follow teacher 

directions
BE RESPONSIBLE ❖ We will include others and play fairly ❖ We will 

engage in our learning 

St Mary’s SPB4L Behaviour Matrix 
Engage In learning

 

The Winning House this week :
MacKillop

extra play after lunch on a day next week and they get the privilege of 
wearing a plain t-shirt in the colour of their house tomorrow. 

Please can we ask that t-shirts have no logos or designs.







St Mary’s Catholic Primary School

CAFÉ Easter Raffle Donations

Our Café will be holding an Easter Raffle 
to raise funds to go towards resources for 
the school.

We ask that each child or family donate 
an Easter egg or other Easter surprise to 
the school by Friday the 31st March, to be 
included in the hampers. Easter Eggs 
and goodies can be left with the school 
office.

Raffle tickets books to sell have been 
sent home soon to families and we ask 
that you return them prior to Wed 29th 
March.

The Easter Raffle will be drawn on 
Thursday 6th April 2023 at 2:15 pm.



Kindergarten & Year 1 Sports Morning
& 

 Kindy, Year 1 & Year 2 Easter Hat Making
Friday 31st March 2023

10:00 am – 12:30 pm 
Parents,carers and family members are warmly invited to attend the 
Kindergarten and Year 1 Sports morning on Friday 31st March 2023. 

The students will participate in their Sports Houses beginning 
with a March Past at 10:00 am on the Infant’s playground.  

This will be followed by games and non-competitive running races.  

Children are asked to wear their sports uniform, joggers, and 
school hat on this day. Please ensure your child also has a 

labeled drink bottle as well. 

The Sports,morning will conclude at 11:10 am. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

If you would like to, we would love you to join us after the 
Sports, morning for a picnic with your child/children on the  

Infant’s playground. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

After the Picnic Morning Tea, parents, carers and family members are 
invited to come to the Kinder ,Year 1 & 2  classrooms to make Easter 
Hats with their child. No need to bring in any materials as they will be 

provided. Time 11:40 am-12:30 pm.
 



School fee concessions for Health Care Card and Pensioner 
Concession Card Holders
The Catholic Education Diocese of Bathurst offer a fee concession to assist low income 
families experiencing financial hardship.

The new concession is available to eligible Health Care Card (HCC) or Pensioner 
Concession Card (PCC) holders in 2023.

Eligible families will receive a 30 per cent concession to reduce the Single School Fee 
and Capital Works Levy.

To be eligible, the parent or carer must hold an eligible and current card and be 
responsible for the payment of school fees. The HCC or PCC concession is applied after 
applying the sibling discount.

The parent or carer must also be willing to enter into a regular direct debit payment plan to 
pay the remaining fees by the end of the year. Should circumstances arise where 
additional fee relief is needed, the normal fee concession application process is available 
at your school.

Parent or carers may apply directly to the school for a HCC or PCC concession by 
completing a simple application form and providing their card with the appropriate code to 
the school. A small number of cards may not be eligible for the concession.

Bishop Michael McKenna strongly urges families to remember that no child will be denied 
a Catholic school education due to financial hardship.

If you are finding it difficult to pay your family’s schools fees, please contact your school 
principal to access assistance.

Bathurst Diocesan Community Sport

Dear Parents,

Keep up to date with sporting events and achievements across the 
Bathurst Diocese. Search CEBD community sport or use the following 

link. 

https://sites.google.com/bth.catholic.edu.au/cedbsportcommunity/

https://sites.google.com/bth.catholic.edu.au/cedbsportcommunity/




WHAT TO DO WHEN……..

Your child is absent from school
Parents have seven days to provide an explanation please enter into this into the 
Compass Portal 

Your child is going to an appointment during school hours
Parents have to sign the child out of school on the Compass Portal in the front office.  
Office staff will arrange for your child to meet parents at the office. Parents are not 
permitted to enter the classroom.  A Leave Pass will be issued to the parent taking the 
child to the appointment.

Your child arrives late to school
Parents are required to escort their child to the front office.  Parents are to complete a 
Late to School Notice on the Compass Portal.  The child takes the notice to the class. 
Parents are not permitted to enter the classroom. 
All absenteeism are recorded on the Class Roll which is a legal and binding document.  
The Principal is only permitted to grant 15 days Leave per year per child.  This does not 
include absenteeism due to sickness.  Any child requiring more than 10 days’ leave must 
apply for an exemption through the school office.

You would like to speak with your child teacher
Contact the office staff to request a meeting either face to face or on the phone  with 
your child teacher, please note that meetings will generally be after 3pm .
Counselling  requests are organised through Mrs Belmonte.

You have Lost Property

Please label your children belongings clearly  and to  check the lost property cupboard 

located behind the admin building.



UNIFORM
Uniform expectations
The school uniform is a distinguishing symbol of belonging to St Mary’s Catholic Primary School and it is expected that 
students wear it with pride at all times. The assistance of parents and staff is sought in maintaining a high standard of 
dress and presentation by all students. 

Students not wearing the correct or incomplete uniform are required to provide a note from a parent or carer giving 
reasons why and letting us know when the uniform will be corrected.
If students continually choose to wear the incorrect uniform or ignore our dress code a parent meeting will be requested.

Uniforms Summer Winter

Sport Uniform
Girls and Boys

Navy polo shirt with school logo
Navy shorts 
White socks
Joggers

Navy polo shirt with school logo
Navy track pants 
Navy Sports Jumper with logo
White socks
Joggers

Regular Uniform
Girls

Pink checked dress 
Navy Shorts
White Shirt 
White socks
Black shoes

Maroon tunic or trousers
Maroon Jumper
Fawn long-sleeve shirt
School tie

     Knee-high fawn socks, 
     or fawn tights                     
     Black shoes

Regular Uniform
Boys

School blue short-sleeve shirt
Grey shorts
Grey socks
Black shoes

Maroon Jumper
School blue long sleeve shirt
Grey trousers and socks
School tie
Black shoes

Hat – Navy bucket hat with school logo
Black shoes - leather, polishable, classic style, low heel - no black joggers
Socks - no sportlet or cutaway styles
Shorts - no cargo, corduroy, jeans type, Brand name or polycotton / cotton shorts
Trousers - grey poly / viscose serge trousers only

In addition to the uniform we ask that:

● Students maintain acceptable hairstyles.  Extremes of hairstyle are not permitted, including rat’s tails, 
mohawks, coloured hair and haircuts or undercuts less than a ‘two ‘and stripes etc shaved into their 
head.  Hair gel is to be kept to a minimum. Hair that is collar length or longer is to be tied back with a 
maroon, brown or dark blue ribbon.

● No coloured tights with the girls dress
● Bracelets, bangles, necklaces or anklets are not worn, with the exception of a religious medal on a fine 

chain that may be tucked into the uniform.
● One small signet ring is worn.
● Nail polish is not worn.
● One set of earrings is permitted. Plain sleepers or plain studs only.

Students who wear inappropriate accessories will be asked to remove such items, take them to the office and 
collect them at the end of the day to take home.



 Term 1 2023         Calendar Of events 

Wk Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

 8 20/3
NAPLAN 
Mathematics

Parent 
Teacher 
Interviews 
Year 1 only

21/3
Harmony Day

Parent Teacher 
Interviews 
Year 1 only

22/3 23/3 24/3
Cross Country Yr2-6
@school
—--------------------
Yr 3 Assembly-Parents 
welcome 12.30 pm

 9 27/3

Parent 
Teacher 
Interviews 
K - Year 6

28/3
SRC Gold Coin 
fundraiser
Wear soccer 
shirts, socks or 
their team colours 
with their sports 
uniform.
—-------------------
Parent Teacher
Interviews
All grades 
except Year 5.

29/3

Athletics Carnival
Years 2 -6
@ James 
Sheahan ALL 
DAY

Parent Teacher 
Interviews Year 5 
only

30/3
Polding 
Swimming-
Homebush

All Easter raffle 
tickets Due 
back.today

31/3

1500m final- track event 
@ Anzac Park 
—----------------------------
K/1 Sports carnival 
10am-11:10am
BYO Picnic M/Tea
K,Yr 1 & 2 Easter hat 
making
11:40 am-12:30 pm
—----------------------------
Yr 5 Assembly
12:30-Parents welcome

10 3/4
HOLY 
WEEK

4/4
Holy Week 
celebration in 
our school hall 
Parents 
welcome
9:05 am-9:30 am

5/4
PSSA Swimming

6/4
PSSA Swimming
—------------------
Easter Raffle
& Hat parade
2:15pm

7/4
GOOD FRIDAY 

School Holidays
commence

                                                           Term 2  2023 Calendar of Events 

1 24/4

Staff 
Development 
Day - Pupil 
Free 

25/4

ANZAC DAY

Public Holiday

26/4

Return to school 
Winter Uniform 

27/4 28/4

Athletic Ribbon Assembly 
12:30pm in the Hall 

                                                      2023  NSW School Term information                                           

 Term 1 2023 Tuesday 31st January 2023 Finish Thursday 6th April 2023

Term 2 2023 Wednesday 26th April 2023 
(Monday 24 April is a Pupil Free Day)

Finish 30th June 2023

Term 3 2023 Tuesday 18th July 2023
(Monday 17th is a Pupil free Day)

Finish 22nd September 2023

Term 4 2023 Monday 9th October 2023 Finish 15th December 2023



SPORTS UNIFORM - Week 8

Kindergarten -THURSDAY/FRIDAY

Year One  -   FRIDAY  

Year Two   -   FRIDAY   

Year Three  - FRIDAY

Year Four   -   FRIDAY

Year Five   -   FRIDAY 

Year Six   -   FRIDAY 

 NO HAT
 NO PLAY

So Please remember to 
bring your Hat everyday to 

school in Term 1 & 4

  

2024 KINDERGARTEN ENROLMENTS
 Time to apply now!

During Terms 1 & 2 we conduct many enrolment 
tours and we encourage families to complete and 

submit enrolment applications for 2024. Forms are 
available on our website or from the office. Please 

let your friends and neighbours know that
 now is the time to apply for enrolment.

Easter Raffle donations due by 31st March 2023.





We would like to remind you 

that children are not 
permitted to bring nuts or 
eggs  to school in any form, 
to ensure the safety of
students with 
allergies/anaphylaxis. 
Also students are not 
permitted to share food.



It’s so easy! 

1) Go to www.flexischools.com.au

2) Click “Register Now” to create account

3) Top-up your balance

4) Start ordering immediately

.How do I order my child’s lunch?
 

Please download the Flexischools App
or sign in on your computer.

 In order to search for
St Mary’s Catholic Primary School - Orange,

please search the word “Orange” because there are many 
St Mary’s Schools.

Load your Flexischools account for regular lunch purchases.

How do I order my child’s uniform?
 

Please order uniform through Flexischools.  The uniform order will 
be packed on the Friday morning by Parent Volunteers  and it will 

be sent home with your child Friday afternoon.
For second hand clothing, please place an order with the office 
staff and the Volunteers will do their best to fill the order and we 

only ask for a donation to the school.






